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His Magnificence 
Prof. dr hab. Anna Wypych-Gawrońska 
Rector 
Jan Dlugosz University in Czestochowa  
 
 
 
Dear Rector,  
 
I unreservedly express my support for the participation of the Jan Dlugosz University 
in Czestochowa in the COLOURS project, prepared in the 2022 European Universities 
Initiative call for proposals under the Erasmus+ Programme. 
 
European Universities is an innovative initiative that the Ministry of Education and 
Science supports while striving at European level to ensure an appropriate 
geographical balance of the universities involved and of the experts evaluating 
proposals, as well as adequate funding for the activity. 
 
The objective of the COLOURS – to be European University that promote innovation 
and knowledge transfer to society trough the creation of multidisciplinary European 
teams– is important for the development of both Polish and European higher 
education. The entire academic community need to develop the values, attitudes, 
knowledge, skills and competences to become agents for the transition of the society. 
The participation of the Jan Dlugosz University in Czestochowa in this prestigious 
initiative is certain to bolster the institution’s international standing even further, while 
allowing for more attractive and better teaching through promoting shared academic 
values with foreign research centres. 
 
I wish you success in the call for proposals and I am convinced that the consortium’s 
work will bring about truly novel outcomes for the development of modern higher 
education in Europe. 
 
 

Wojciech Murdzek 
/- signed electronically -/ 

 


